
 

 

 

 

 
City Hall        March 3, 2025 
 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 3, 2025 at 5:58 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Dan Glotzbach, Rick Towers and Todd Reeves. 
 
Also present were Chance Stum, Darren Booth and Myron Leinwetter. 
 
Motion by Vern Sumner to approve the minutes of the February 18, 2025 meeting as presented was seconded by 
Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $ 1,181.74 EFTPS-FICA   $ 2,342.28 
 EMPower Retirement         542.93 Grace Hier         150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax         723.33 KPERS       2,018.15 
 AT & T-First Net         557.83 Amazon.com             7.99 
 Casa Hernandez Mexican        110.12 Century Business Technologies       299.30 
 Winsupply            33.98 Alan Zlatnik      2,009.22 
 Taylor Morelli       1,308.14 Lisa Stum      1,608.44 
 Randall Anderson      1,089.61 Chance Stum      1,415.07  
 Douglas Schreiner         132.38 Tina Dick           65.28 
 Thomas Sipp       2,001.46 Brooklyn Sipp      1,201.82 
 Harry Hammer III         209.31 Jacob Akin         114.22 
 CivicPlus       2,237.50 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.         11.97 
 Kansas Secretary of State          25.00 NFIP Direct      2,173.00 
 Rossville Market         380.43 The Main Street America Group         50.00 
 The Topeka Metro News        146.51 Vestis          200.10 
 Amazon.com            19.99 Evergy       1,854.56 
 Kansas Gas Service         567.24 Alan Streit         600.27 
 James Meyer          554.10 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       305.50 
 Lowe’s            367.87 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept    8,273.40 
 Turbify             32.98 WTC       1,064.91 
 Zoom Video Communications Inc.         15.99 
 TOTAL      38,003.92 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $38,003.92 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 



Motion by Todd Reeves to approve the agenda as presented was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. 
 
Darren Booth of Theel Insurance gave presentation to council on employee group health insurance using 
Freedom Claims Management, Inc. 
 
Thomas Sipp arrived at 6:29pm. 
 
Mayor reported that he was setting up meeting with architect and engineer to discuss baseball stadium restoration 
project. 
 
Utility Employee Chance Stum advised council that it had determined that the master water meter is not reading 
correctly and they are getting prices to replace. Stum also reported Kansas Rural Water Association had offered 
to work with the City to develop a source water protection plan for the City. Plan would be completed by KRWA at 
no cost to the City. Following discussion motion by Todd Reeves to request assistance from KRWA in developing 
a source water protection plan was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported that; he would be going grade school on March 12th to provide crosswalk 
education; he still has not received a date from Axon on installation of vehicle camera system; Brooklyn and 
himself had submitted all of the past federal forfeiture forms and Rossville is now compliant; installation of the new 
electrical services and additional outlets at the police station will begin this week; new license plate reader 
cameras to be install March 10th at the expense of Shawnee County Sheriff’s Department; he was approached 
about trying to organize a bike rodeo and he is still waiting on signed agreements from the City of Willard. 
Mayor reported that Christi McKenzie was working on a 20-minute presentation on the baseball stadium for the 
Shawnee County Historical Society. 
 
Council requested that representative from Bukaty Companies be asked to attend meeting to discuss employee 
health insurance. 
 
Motoin by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


